UNIVERSITY OF QUEENSLAND BUSHWALKING CLUB

CIRCULAR

Second Term, 1960

Wednesday 8th June

General Meeting

To be held at the George Street Refectory starting 7.30 p.m. A talk will be given by Garth Lahey, and the next few trips will be discussed and slides of the areas shown.

Don't forget to bring same supper!

11th - 13th June

Tweed Ranges

The Queen's Birthday weekend this year will be a trip to the Tweed Ranges, a rather impressive area. It will be a combined three day through—walk and an easy two day through—walk.

Three day through-walk - Normal

Starting at Collins Creek the basecamp, the trip will proceed through the Local Pinnacle, across a razor back to the Tweed Pinnacle, down Paddy's Mt., and back to the creek.

Two day through-walk - Easy

The first day will be a day-walk to the Local Pinnacle, and the next two days will be occupied in an easy through-walk up Green Pigeon, and Bar Mt. It is an area new to the club, and should prove interesting.

Sunday 19th June

Rock Climbing Afternoon

Besides being fun, it is sometimes essential to have a basic knowledge of rock climbing in bushwalking. This is the time to learn to repell and belay and be confident on rock.

Remember to wear sandshoes and old clothes.

25th - 26th June

Glasshouse Mts

Mt. Tibrogargan (Caves routs) will be the main target for thistrip, which is essentially a rock climbing trip. The second day presents several alternatives, with Crookneck, Beerwah, Tibberoowuccum, and Ngungun all possibilities.

Tuesday 28th June

Film Evening

This night is set aside for a combined film evening and General Meeting. Further details of the evening will be put upon the notice boards later.

2nd - 3rd July

This weekend seems remarkable in that absolutely nothing is on.

9th - 10th July

Navigation Trip

Postponed from last term, we want to see many on this trip in an effort to get as many people lost at one time as possible. It isstill to be held in the mess between Ballow and Barney.

16th - 17th July

Edinborough Castle and the Beehive

A basecamp, just inside N.S.W. Besides the Castle, there is Blassy Mt., and Dome Mt., or, if the rockclimbing has got you in, Gillies Chair is not too far away.

(Not - Mt. Lindsay)

Wednesday 20th July

General Meeting

This will be a General Meeting and Colour-slide competition. Anyone can enter the competition and compete for the casset of colour film. Judges are the audience.

30th - 31st July

Raining Cliffs

Throughwalk and Basecamp.

Throughwalk - Normal to Hard

From the basecamp at Raining Cliffs, it will proceed down Stockyard Creek, to Lost World, Black Canyon, with Lightning and Thunder Falls, up Shooting Creek, and back to the basecamp.

Basecamp - The basecampers will have a variety of interesting areas to see. There is Castle Crag, with Balancing Rock, Moran's Falls, Bethongabel and Wanungra Lookouts, and the several falls that seem to habitate the area; e.g., Elabana, Sunshine, Emerald, etc.

Saturday 6th August

Annual Party

A good way to start the holidays is to have a party. Past years have proved it a success, and this year should not fail us.

Third Term

Wednesday 7th September

A.G.M.

Again it rests heavily on your shoulders to elect a new committee to guide this Ulysian ship for the next year. All nominations should be in the hands of the Secretary, seconded and signed as being accepted, before the meeting begins.

Sunday 25th September

Mt. Grevell and Mt. Moon

Daywalk

Just the thing to take your mind off the approaching catastrophe. Both Mt. Grevell and Mt. Moon are well worth seeing, and both have nice, big, cliffs.

Detailed information of these trips will be posted on the notice boards as time progresses and discussed at meetings (N.B. Supper is most stimulating for such discussions ((Hint)).) For any further information or any inquiries, contact any committee member.

PRESIDENT:	Peter Reimann	7	3329
SECRETARY:	Bill Bolton	7	3046
TREASURER:	Keith Scott	1953	5818
OUTINGS OFFICER:	Ken Warner	200	3638
EQUIPMENT OFFICER: John Carter		7	1341
LIBRARIAN:	Judy Bryan	7	2288

Again we remind listeners that it would help very much if nominations for trips could be with Ken Warner at least a week before the trip to facilitate transport arrangements.

Congratulations and best wishes to Valerie Wood and Murray Rich who have recently become engaged.

B.L. BOLTON

Honorary Secretary